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History
1994: Water Valley becomes Windsor’s first 
development to propose building a dual 
water distribution system.

1995: Data for existing homes showed that 
approximately 50% of total water use was 
for indoor use.

2003: Passed ordinance requiring 
secondary water systems for irrigation of 
new residential development within the 
Town of Windsor urban growth boundary. 

Presenter
Presentation Notes
In 1994, Water Valley became the first development to propose building a dual water distribution system – one for potable and one for non-potable.  Water Valley proposed to dedicate 1/3 of the normal raw water dedication and water Plant Investment Fee (PIF) for those served by the dual water system. 
March 1995 – Windsor staff began analyzing actual water usage data for existing homes in Windsor and found that approximately 50% of the total water use was for inside domestic usage purposes.  Calculating the reduction for the Water PIF turned out to be more complicated.  A house served by a dual use water system essentially has the same impact on water distribution lines and storage tanks as a house without a dual system because both houses have the same fire protection demand.  
However, the house on a dual system does have less impact on the water treatment and transmission part of the system and so discounting the PIF for those items seem to be justified.  Windsor decided to charge 61.5% of the standard water PIF for potable water taps if a non-potable system is also available and that it provides 100% of the irrigation requirement of the development.  
An ordinance was passed (2003-1142) in 2003 that required non-potable secondary water systems for the purposes of irrigation for new residential development within the Town of Windsor urban growth boundary.  
Mandatory construction of non-potable secondary water systems for irrigation
Systems will be privately managed by metropolitan districts, HOAs, or other public or private entity subject to approval by the Town of Windsor
Established geographical areas where non-potable systems shall be required
Construction of non-potable secondary water systems shall be a condition of annexation

Windsor decided to charge 61.5% of the standard water PIF for potable water taps if a non-potable system is available and provides 100% of the development’s irrigation requirement.





Ordinance
• Mandatory construction of non-potable 

secondary water systems for irrigation

• Systems privately managed by 
metropolitan districts, HOAs, or other public 
or private entity subject to approval by the 
Town of Windsor

• Established geographical areas where 
non-potable systems shall be required

• Construction of non-potable secondary 
water systems shall be a condition of 
annexation



Presenter
Presentation Notes
Town has seen 37% reduction in per capita treated water use.



Benefits
• Benefits the ditch company and ag users –

keeps water in the ditch and maintains the 
ditch.

• Stretches the capacity of existing water 
treatment plants and delays the need to 
upgrade facilities or build new ones.



Benefits
• Reduction in peak summer demands keeps 

costs of potable treatment lower.

• Keeps water in the river – supplies are not 
exchanged or diverted elsewhere for 
treatment.

• Environmental benefits – reduced chemical 
use, reduced transportation of supplies, 
reduction in harmful residuals processing



Mayor Kristie Melendez
Town of Windsor
970-215-5495
kmelendez@windsorgov.com
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